

3/10/2020 Booster Meeting Minutes

Meeting called to order @ 7:10

Last Meeting agenda: Review and Approve Motion: Michelle 1st, Mike_ 2nd ___ all in favor, approved

Finances:

- Financial report
 - Not a major money month
 - There has been very little movement in money
 - Zoes Coffee and Popcorn are done
 - Ensemble amounts are not up to date (Donna is out of town)
- Motion to approve the finances _Ann_ 1st, Mae_ 2nd, all in favor.

Communications:

- By-Laws committee
 - 5:30 Tues 3/10 at Raley's
 - 4 people on the committee (the 5th was sick and unable to attend)
 - 1 change that will be presented to the Exec Board, and then the Boosters for approval.
- 20/21 MB&CG 1:1s and the pledge form -

Webmaster:

- Website is up to date with current information and fundraisers.

Fundraising:

- Pretzel Rods \$60 (parent style) 2/11-
 - Still have 10 boxes
- Lumpia March sell, Make on 3/22, pick up on 26/27
 - 30 pieces frozen
 - \$10 to student, \$5 to general, \$5 cost - \$20
 - Order forms available 3/4
 - Due on 3/19
- Sees Candy for Easter 3/3, Due 3/19
- Bunco 4/4
 - 50% of ticket cost goes to student account
 - Need items donated
- Booster Disneyland Raffle
 - \$20 per raffle ticket
 - 1 Day Park Hopper Passes
- Tri-tip dinner
- Crab Feed
 - Positive Feedback
 - 201 Tickets sold
 - Imbue helped with serving
 - Background music was nice.
- Tri Tip Dinner
 - This Spring

Vice President:

- Board Meetings
 - Feb 24th is next meeting @ 6pm

- Did not get to attend due to family obligations.
 - Mar 9th meeting
 - Kristen did attend and talked about the difficulties that families face with the financial obligations of Band.
 - Mar 30th meeting
 - Start asking for parents to attend this meeting and possibly talk.

President:

- Hosting CVGPC Championships 3/29 (Sunday)
 - Spruce up a little bit for this event
- Tri-Tip Dinner date 4/23/20
- Spring Concert date 5/15/20
- Open Executive Positions
 - Secretary
 - Treasurer
 - Communications
- Committee Positions

Mr.Vallejo:

- As of now, nothing that we are doing is being cancelled.
 - This will be pending updates on the Covid-19 and District policy.
- Any and all CMEA festivals are cancelled for the rest of this year.
- Disneyland-Hotel has agreed to issue a full refund if needed. Storer Busses we put a \$500 deposit (don't have a guarantee on refund) If we don't buy the park tickets, we would be able to return money paid.
- WE 1 Festival this Thursday is Cancelled. Mr.Vallejo mixed up the dates, and too many students cannot get out of their obligations.
- The District decided to shave \$500 off of everyone's sheet music budget, but will give it to where it is needed more.
 - Created Committees to oversee different areas of the schools. One of the areas is Visual and Performing Arts/PE.
 - This person will be able to speak on behalf of our needs to the School District.
 - Was asked today about how many more travel opportunities and entrance fees do we have for the rest of the year. The district was going to cover it.
- We are getting our own container in the yard. We will not need to share it with anyone!

Next Executive Board Meeting and time: April 7th @ 5:30 EHS Admin Office Conference Room

Next Parent Booster Meeting and time: March 10th @ 7 pm EHS Band Room

Meeting adjourned at 8:05 Michelle 1st, Jennifer 2nd all in favor.